MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 19, 2013

A regular meeting of the Town Board was held on September 19, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Auditorium.
Item 1 – Roll call.  Those present and answering roll call: Trustees; Daniels, Moos, Rohn, and Truax and Mayor Moser.  Trustee Ross appeared after roll call.  Trustee Heaton was absent.  Attorney Anson was also present.
Item 2 - Review of the Minutes of the August 15th meeting.  Trustee Moos moved to approve the August 15th minutes as written, seconded by Trustee Rohn.  Motion carried 5-0.
Item 3 – Dave Sloan, Eaton Library Board.  Dave Sloan, president of the Library Board, appeared with Jerry Krois, Library Director, to give an update on the proposed expansion and renovation project at the Library.  They will be interviewing three companies on October 3, 2013 and will decide who will be doing the project.     
Item 4 - Ordinance No. 555 – Regarding non-potable water systems, first reading.  The first reading of Ordinance No. 555 which amends section 9-5-7 of the Eaton Municipal Code to require construction of a meter and valve pit to create proper connections to a non-potable water system prior to the issuance of a certificate of occupancy was completed.  Concluding questions and discussion, Trustee Ross moved to adopt the ordinance on first reading, seconded by Trustee Truax.  Roll call; Daniels-aye, Moos-aye, Rohn-aye, Ross-aye and Truax-aye.  Motion carried 5-0.    
Item 5 – Proposed marijuana ordinance revisions – Ordinance No. 556.  Attorney Anson provided a synopsis for this ordinance repealing and readopting Section 10-4-11 of the Eaton Municipal Code concerning possession and use of marijuana and marijuana accessories and personal cultivation of marijuana.  Completing a lengthy discussion and questions, Trustee Moos moved to adopt the ordinance on first reading providing that section 2(b) has the confirmed amount-one ounce, verified by Attorney Anson, seconded by Trustee Daniels.  Roll call:  Truax-aye, Ross-aye, Rohn-aye, Moos-aye and Daniels-aye.  Motion carried 5-0.
Item 6 – Sugar factory windfall lien release.  Gary reviewed the final agreement with the EPA on the Sugar Factory property cleanup with the Board and responded to questions.  Trustee Ross moved to approve the agreement as presented, seconded by Trustee Rohn.  Roll call:  Moos-aye, Rohn-aye, Ross-aye, Truax-aye and Daniels-aye.  Motion carried 5-0.    
Item 7 – Liquor license renewal for Maplewood Wine & Spirits.  Attorney Anson reviewed the paperwork submitted and reported two corrections.  Chief Mueller reported no problems with any violations.  Trustee Truax moved to grant approval of the renewal, seconded by Trustee Daniels.  Motion carried 5 – 0.  
Item 8 - Citizen Comments/Questions.  None.         
Item 9 – Reports.  Trustee Ross gave an update on what’s happening with the MPO and the extra work involved with the recent flooding with funding coming through the MPO organization.
Gary reported that Emily Haythorn, recreation director for the last nine years, has turned in a letter of resignation effective September 30, 2013 to become a full time Mom.  The Town has received sixteen applications and has completed eleven interviews.  Gary hired Bob Lohff to replace Emily.  Emily will be helping him with the transition and be available for any questions that may come up. 
Gary reported the Transportation Plan Draft and the Street Impact Fee Draft has been completed for review.
The Factory Road Project is moving along well and has plans to be paved next week which will complete the project.
Trustee Ross reported that Commissioner Conway wanted to express Milliken’s gratefulness for Eaton’s help, Mayor Moser and Trustee Truax, who assisted during the flooding issues they were experiencing.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Trustee Daniels reported he will be communicating with Connecting Point and Don Cadwallader regarding the lap tops and communications issues currently being experienced.  Mayor Moser stated that other communities are moving towards ipads rather than laptops because they seem to be easier to work with.
Item 10 – Adjourn.  As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

                                                                                                Erika C. Bagley, Town Clerk
